



Director Office for Civil Rights Washington, D.C. 20201

September 28, 2015

Message from Jocelyn Samuels, Director, Office for Civil Rights

Many consumers want to place and the place are the th Many consumers want to play a more active role in their health care. The right to see and get a copy of your medical records (called the right to access) is fundamental to your ability to participate in our health care system. For this reason, I know how important it is for you to be able to get your medical records. I see the value of access to health information every day as the Office for Civil Rights (OCR) does its vital work as the primary protector of the privacy and security of that information under the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA).

For example, when military families are transferred, they need their medical records to help find the very best doctors and specialists or to enroll their children in a new school. Busy parents need to be able to keep track of all of their own and their children's doctor visits. Health information is critical to all patients so that they can track their progress through wellness programs, monitor chronic conditions, communicate with their treatment teams, and adhere to their important treatment plans. Important tools like Electronic Health Records (EHRs) and Personal Health Records (PHRs) will make it easier, safer, and faster for you to get access to your health information and stay engaged. These tools help you become a true partner in your health care and wellness.

I also know that, all too often, consumers face barriers to getting their health information – and the first barrier is that many do not know their rights. You should know you have the right to:

- Ask to see and get a copy of your health records from most doctors, hospitals, and other health care providers such as pharmacies and nursing homes, as well as from your health plan;
- Get either a paper or, if records are kept electronically, an electronic copy of your records; and
- Have your provider or health plan send a copy of your records to someone else.

To make sure you know your rights and are able to assert those rights, my office has developed videos, pamphlets, answers to questions, and other guidance to help you understand your rights under HIPAA. To find these tools, go to our website, www.hhs.gov/ocr, and:

- Watch these videos: "The Right to Access and Correct Your Health Information:" http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JY1l5s8ED5c; and "Your New Rights under HIPAA:" https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3wV23 E4eQ.
- Visit the HHS OCR You Tube channel at https://www.youtube.com/user/USGovHHSOCR for additional videos on topics like "Your Health Information, Your Rights" or "Communicating with Family, Friends and Others Involved in Your Care."
- Print this pamphlet, "Your Health Information Privacy Rights:" http://www.hhs.gov/ocr/privacy/hipaa/understanding/consumers/consumer_rights.pdf
- Look up more information about your right to get your medical record: http://www.hhs.gov/ocr/privacy/hipaa/understanding/consumers/medicalrecords.html
- Learn how to file a complaint with OCR if you think your rights have been violated, and know that under HIPAA, an entity cannot retaliate against you for filing a complaint:

http://www.hhs.gov/ocr/privacy/hipaa/complaints/index.html

Be sure to review carefully the Notice of Privacy Practices that you get from your health care providers and health plans. If you don't have a copy, you can always ask your doctor or health plan to give you one. This Notice explains how you can exercise your rights, including your access rights and who you can contact there for more information about privacy.

At the Office for Civil Rights, we strive to help you know your rights and get access to your health information. We hope and encourage all consumers will use their health information - including electronic health records and personal health records - to more effectively manage their health and wellness and that of their families.